ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ OFFICERS 2015 - 2016

President	Jim Weisenstein
Secretary	lan Mackenzie
Treasurer	lan Mackenzie
Sergeant-at-Arms	Peter Dean
President-Elect	Sid Slatter
Program Coordinator	Sid Slatter

DIRECTORS

SENIOR DIRECTORS	JUNIOR DIRECTORS
Blaine Brokaw	. Michael Harrison – 1st Qtr. Programs
Larry Fogelquist	Richard Beach – 2nd Qtr. Programs
Colleen Harrison	Bob Bosso – 3rd Qtr. Programs
Jim Zenner	. Elizabeth Clifton – 4th Qtr. Programs

Junior Directors - Elect 2016 - 2017

Kim Adamson, Annie Asche, Peter Cook and Tom Parker

CLUB SERVICE - Blaine Brokaw

Attendance	. Debbie McCarroll, Mario Luis
Bulletin Volunteers, J. B	rokaw, D. Maurillo, G. Zuanich
Classification	lan Mackenzie
Club Drawing	Heather Stiles
Detective	Blaine Brokaw
Historian	Marv Jensen
Invocations	Dave Dreyfus
Membership Background	Wally Dale
Membership Development	R. Hobbs, A. Althouse, M. Luis
Red Badge Advisor	Russ Hobbs
Music	Michael Harrison
Photographer	Donna Maurillo
Public Relations	.Donna Maurillo & Tom Honig
Rotary Information	Gerry Turgeon
We Care	Jeanette Pagliaro
Web Master	Ian Mackenzie
Song Master	Jan Derecho
Fellowship / Greeter	Debbie McCarroll, Mario Luis
Rotary Social Coordinator	Peter Cook
SPECIAL I	FVFNTS

SPECIAL EVENTS

3. 14		
Club Barbecue	Sid Slatter & Wes Walker	
Fundraiser	Sid Slatter	
Holiday Program	Richard Beach	

Be A Gift To The World

www.santacruzrotary.com

COMMUNITY SERVICE - Larry Fogelquist

Benevolence and Grants	Aleene Althouse
Community Project	Larry Fogelquist
Senior Citizens	Jeanette Pagliaro
RotaCare	John Mahaney
Salvation Army Bell Ringers	Tom Reese

New Generations - Adamson, Asche, Cook & Parker

Larry Fogelquist
Tom Parker
Tom Parker
Elizabeth Clifton
Bob Bosso & Wally Dale
Maurice Carrillo
Elizabeth Clifton
Jeanette Pagliaro

VOCATIONAL SERVICE - Colleen Harrison

Club Directory	lan Mackenzie
Career Planning	Kim Adamson
Magazine	Colleen Harrison
Academic Scholarships	Dan Aldrich
Vocational Scholarships	Michael Harrison

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Jim Zenner

World Community Service	Jim Zenner
Rotary Foundation	Frank Minuti
Sister City Coordinator	Bill Schuette
Ambassadorial Scholarship	Stephen Karon

ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ ENDOWMENT

Chairman	Linda Burroughs
Secretary	Donna Maurillo
Treasurer	lan Mackenzie

ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ COMMUNITY FUND

President	Donna Maurillo
Secretary/Treasurer	lan Mackenzie

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL OFFICERS 2015 - 2016

President	K.R. Ravindran
District Governor 5170	Susan Valenta
International Convention	Seoul, Korea
Assistant Governor, Area 7	Cheryl Rebottaro

CLUBS OF SANTA CRUZ COUNTY

r	Scotts Valley I	Bruno's BBQ	Mondays 12:15 PM
r	Santa Cruz Sunrise	De Lavega Golf Club	Tuesdays 7:15 AM
1	Freedom	Valley Heights	Tuesdays 12:15 AM
	San Lorenzo Valley!	Mt. Hermon Con. Ctr.	Wednesdays 7:15 AM
	Watsonville	Elks Club	Wednesdays 12:15 PM
	Capitola / Aptos	Seascape Golf Club .	Thursdays 12:15 PM

ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ



P.O. Box 497 – Santa Cruz, CA 95061 Meets Friday at 12:15 p.m. Santa Cruz Elks Lodge – 150 Jewell Street

Be A Gift To The World



President - Jim Weisenstein

Editor - John C. Brokaw

December 18, 2015

Todays Program
Cheryl Anderson is the Director of Choral Activities

Cheryl Anderson is the Director of Choral Activities at Cabrillo College in Aptos, California. She took up the baton as conductor of Cabrilo Symphonic Chorus in 1991. In her tenure at Cabrillo College, her ensembles have performed at all levels of the American Choral Directors Association (ACDA) and the National Association for Music Educators (MENC); she has lead Interest Sessions at four Divisional Conferences, and she has served on the ACDA Western Division Board as National Repertoire & Standards chair. Having served as Bay Area Representative, California, ACDA Executive Board and Chair of the Composition Competition, Ms. Anderson has most recently served as President of the Western Division of the American Choral Directors Association. In addition to her elementary and secondary school teaching, she has served on the faculties of Transylvania University, Colorado State University, University of Northern Colorado, and University of California, Santa Cruz in choral/vocal music, music education, and music theory.

Programs - Richard Beach

Invocation - Janet Gluch

Detective - Jan Derecho

Find us on Line at: www.sana-

COMING EVENTS

December 25 Christmas-Dark January 1, 2016 HAPPY NEW YEAR

CLUB ANNIVERSARIES

Jan 7	Charlie Canfield	50 yrs
Jan 5	Dave Dreyfus	4 yrs
Jan 9	Mary Jensen	40 yrs
Jan 1	Thornton Kontz	3 yrs
Dec 20 Donna Maurillo 24 yrs		
Jan 6	Heather Stiles	4 yrs
Dec 4	Jim Zenner	28 yrs
Jan 5	Galaham Zuanich	4 yrs

BIRTHDAYS

Dec 31	Karen Beeson
Dec 21	John Burroughs
Jan 30	Marv Jensen
Jan 7	Bruce McPherson
Dec 18	Gerry Turgeon
Dec 30	Larry Wolfsen
WEDDING	ANNIVERSARIES

Dec 28 Tom Reece and Jan 54 yrs TODAYS DETECTIVE - Jan Derecho TODAYS INVOCATION-Janet Glu



Kim Adamson taking care of the weekly drawing. She is seen applying her strong arm technique

LAST WEEKS MEETING

There was good attendance to hear the program from the Santa Cruz Police Department. **Deputy Chief Steve Clark** made a good presentation comparing our community with those of similar populations and other factors. Santa Cruz is pretty much in the center of all the various categories. We have 94 officers serving our community rated at a 52,000 population. The department receives 102000 calls for service per year. The department has made 5015 arrests to date, issued 9249 citations, made 10750 reports. He predicts the department will ask for body cameras and a few more officers.



There was a good showing of former police officers in the audience. **Wally Walker** invited, former member, Stony Brook to hear the Deputy Chief's presentation. I think these former officers enjoy getting together to trade stories and impress the viewers.

We had a visitor from Watsonville, Michael Jones. Welcome Michael. Michael Harrison and Sam Bishop provided the welcome song music. These fellows do us a good service.

Tom Foster gave us a very incisive invocation that was very well received.

The winner of the weekly drawing, was **Dan**



Aldrich. Dan claims that he has hardly ever won a door prize. We all doubt that; but, congratulations Dan anyway. The prize was some wine and a gift certificate to a new restaurant; Mosiac. Thanks to Kim.

You will note from the photo above, that Donna Maurillo finally received her Past Presidents badge. It proves that complaining does get results. Congratulations to Donna. You earned it. Please take note of the photo. The people in the



image worked very hard to create a Santa Cruz Rotary Clean Water Project. These people traveled down to Guatemala to procure, deliver, and install high tech water purification equipment to places that have never had that luxury. **Jim Ze-**

nner and his committee are to be congratulated. Good Job Jim.



President Elect, Elect, Sid Slatter announced



the "event" for this year is:
"DUCK DYNASTY" APRIL 23, 2016 6-10P
YOU DO NOT WANT TO MISS THIS ONE